

William Booth, Founder André Cox, General Commissioner Donald C. Bell, Territorial Commander Major Steve Morris, Divisional Commander Majors Steve and Mary Welch, Corps Officers

March 27, 2017

MAY 03 2017

Mayor George Flaggs, Jr. and Board of Aldermen - City of Vicksburg 1401 Walnut Street Vicksburg, Mississippi 39180

Dear Mayor Flaggs and Board of Aldermen:

The Salvation Army appreciates your past support, and we pray for your continued support as we endeavor to provide hope to those in our community who are in need. Changed lives is our goal. But we need the financial support of our community to reach that goal. We are asking you to be a part of some of the activities benefitting our youth by becoming a sponsor with a contribution of \$1,500.00. As a sponsor, the City of Vicksburg would receive recognition on t-shirts given out to participants of some of our group activities.

Activities available for children within the Vicksburg area include our annual soccer camp, which will be held May 30 through June 2, 2017 at the Fuzzy Johnson Baseball field. This camp will provide an opportunity for children to attend camp who may not normally be able to attend a summer camp. Also, your support will help children continue their participation in the First Lego League which introduces children to scientific and realworld challenges, hands-on construction, teamwork and fun with Lego elements. In the fall, your contribution will help to provide book bags with supplies to students in the greater Vicksburg community.

We are excited about this opportunity to partner with the City and are looking forward to your support as a sponsor. Be assured of our pledge of "doing the most good" with your contributions of time, money and resources.

Thanks, again, for your past support and your anticipated continued support.

Sincerely,

Steve Welch Steve Welch, Major

CORPS OFFICER

